
  

Viking Yacht Club  P, O. Box 12053  Tacoma  WA  98412-0094 

From the Commodore ~ Steve Larsen 

A huge THANK YOU to Robert, Carla, Bob, Pam, Trish and everyone else who worked 
to make my CommodoreΩs Reception an exceptional evening!  CI Shenanigans was a 
great venue, the room was filled to the max with 60-plus people attending, the hors 
dΩoeuvres were delicious and such variety, 26 amazing raffle items all made this a 
very memorable night that Pam and I will treasure for many years to come.  At the 
end of the evening we visited with some friends from Totem then had breakfast with 
some friends from TOA at Rock the Dock and received great reviews on the event!  It 
was fun getting to socialize with a lot of different people, that we donΩt always get to 
do when we are busy dancing at the traditional CommodoreΩs Ball.  I think the Vikings 
are on to something good!   
 
I must say Pam and I can't believe how fast this year has gone! Looking back, we had 
a busy summer and lots of good times! We missed the Pub Crawl, then attended the 
Family of the Year cruise to DesMoines. The weather was a bit challenging, luckily we 
had the tent to hang out in for our Happy Hour and Potluck! Daffodil is always one of 
our favorites and the Vikings were well represented. Gary decorated the Maretta II 
and the Minnie Rose carried the officers through the parade route. Heading to Se-
attle for Opening Day of Boating was fantastic! Great weather and the Bridge was 
looking fine on the Minnie Rose as our Flag Ship. I continued on to John Wayne Mari-
na to fish in the Straights – NO LUCK! Memorial Day at Bremerton the weather was 
not in our favor and some folks ducked out early, but the sun came out for the Duck 
Races and the kids got a lot of fishing in on the dock, then a nice walk with Joe & 
Helge before we headed home.  Fourth of July Anchor Out was a bit odd due to a 
middle of the week holiday.  Some came early and left early, some came late and 
stayed late. Thanks to Wayne and Donna for sticking out the entire weekend allowing 
the latecomers to raft. We got there and thought it would just be the two boats, but 
by the end of the evening we had a respectable raft of 4-5 boats. My grandchildren 
loved the fireworks! I had to suspend my boating for most of August due to my acci-
dent with the table saw. Finally ready to cruise again in time for Labor Day at Swan-
town. As always, a huge success! Bob and his crew put on great steak dinner.  The 
Hot Rudder Bum cruise on October 14-18 sounds like it will be a great time as well. 
Fun, Fun, Fun!   And I would be remiss not to mention the amazing family Christmas 
Party at the Sons of Norway! We are so looking forward to another great time this 
December! THANK YOU to all that hosted our events this year! 
 
Next month we will elect the new officers for our new board.  I encourage everyone, 
yes that includes YOU to help guide our club to the future, use your skills to help us 
get our jobs done, host a cruise or chair an event. You heard me confess Saturday 
night that I was not at all interested in joining a yacht club nearly 20 years ago, and 
look at me know –a two time Commodore!  Please consider running for one of the 
positions, I can guarantee you that you will be glad you did!  Let me or any board 
member know and we will help you through the process. Make sure you have Octo-
ber 26th on your calendar - VYC General Membership meeting at JohnnyΩs at Fife, 
6:00 pm dinner and social hour, 7:00 pm meeting.  
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2016 Officers 
 

Commodore 
Steven Larsen 

 
Vice Commodore 
Wayne Davidson 

 
Rear Commodore 
Jerry Marzano 

 
Junior Past Commodore 
Robert Bushnell 

 
Yeoman 

Pam Marzano 
 

Purser  
Barb Bryn 

 
Trustee I 

Carla Bushnell 
 

Trustee II 
Carolyn Anspach 

 
Membership 
Vicki Lenti 

 
Parliamentarian 
Carolyn Anspach 

 
Publicity 
Pam Larsen 

 
Sunshine 
Ann Gagner 

 
Water Safety 
Bob Gunter 

 
Webmaster 

Robert Bushnell 

 

September       

09/07     Donna Davidson 

09/08     Mel Davidson 

09/10     Zachary Meinert 

 

October 

10/05     Kaylee Davidson 

10/11     Janet McGrath 

10/20     Cindy Beckman 

10/21     Trish Barker  
 

 

 

The Lur 
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Last Cruise of the 2016 Season 

 

October 14-16 Hot Rudder Bum - Des Moines  

   Bill & Barb and Wayne & Donna 

See the attached flyer for details! 

Get ur punkins! 

Donõt miss out on the fun! 
 
Register online and call the marina for your reservation 
Pay your $5.00 marina reservation fee to our purser, Barb Byrn.   
 
If you signed up for cruises this past season and haven't paid 
your $5.00 reservation fee to our Purser, please send her your 
check!  The club pays a $5.00 reservation fee to the marina for 
each member who signs up, whether you attend or not. 
If you are unsure if you owe this reservation fee, call or email 
Barb. 

&ÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ 6ÉÃÅ  #ÏÍÍÏÄÏÒÅ ͯ 7ÁÙÎÅ $ÁÖÉÄÓÏÎ 

&ÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ 2ÅÁÒ  #ÏÍÍÏÄÏÒÅ ͯ *ÅÒÒÙ 

Greetings to All, 

 
As we cruise into fall, I hope that you all had a great summer.  From 
the tales told at our September general meeting it sounds like the  
Vikings know how to have fun.  We had some spectacular weather, all 
though it was a strange summer with early heat and mid-summer 
storms.  We should be so fortunate not to have the extreme weather  
patterns others in the country had.  As Robert mentioned our dear 
friend Bill Johnson lost his boat due to a hurricane in Mexico.  Please 
keep Bill in your thoughts. 
 
Itôs that time of year to nominate new members for the board.  We had 
a few people volunteer at our September meeting and itôs not too late to 
put your name in the hat.  Weôre always looking for great people like 
you to help support the club.  Get involved, you will have fun! 
 
The Change of Watch will be at Joeseppiôs in Tacoma.  Please see the 
attached flyer in this LUR. 
 
Wayne Jr. 
 

See you on the water. 
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Membership 

We are working on 

growing our club, so if 

you have anyone 

interested in joining 

our Club, please let me 

know.   

 

 Membership dues are 

coming up!  Please pay 

your dues to our 

Purser, Barb Byrn as  

soon as you can, but 

no later than January 

1st.  This will allow her 

to work with the board 

to develop the budget 

for 2017! 

&ÒÏÍ 0ÁÓÔ #ÏÍÍÏÄÏÒÅ 2ÏÂÅÒÔ "ÕÓÈÎÅÌÌ 

 

Fellow Vikings, 

Now that Steveôs  Commodore reception is complete,  we 
are on the path to ñChange of Watchò where the new 2017 
Officers & Board will take the helm for the coming year.  I 
am truly a Past Commodore now J 

On another note,  I am stepping down as your club Web-
master and encourage someone to take over this position so 
the clubs website can continue and the 2017 year updates 
can be made. I will spend some time with whoever takes 
over getting them up to speed on what and how to update 
the website, reciprocal database etc. 

PC Robert 
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Sunshine - Ann Gagner 
For those of you who arenΩt already aware, Janet Myers and Ann Gagner 

welcomed new great grandsons during the summer and the Bushnells have 

a new grandson (Landon) who joined their family in June.  

 

 Bill and Barb Byrn have had their health issues this summer—Bill is having 

radiation therapy for Lymphoma in his neck.  Barb has an abdominal growth 

that is under her physicianΩs watchful eye for now.  Good wishes to both of 

them! 

 

 

 

We wish Steve Barker well for his upcoming surgery.  Keep us posted Trish! 

 

Commodore SteveΩs sliced finger is healing pretty well as he continues with 

his physical therapy.   

 

Bill JohnsonΩs boat, Grey Wolf, sank last month in during a storm in the Sea 

of Cortez.  He lost everything and because his insurance wonΩt cover the 

loss, there is talk about a Go Fund Me page being set up for him.  We will 

keep you all informed as we get more information. 

 

Stay well everyone—be sure to get your flu shots this fall! 

Seeking Nominations for 

2017 VYC Board 

 

Nominations were opened at 

the September 28th General 

Membership Meeting.  Please 

see the current slate of candi-

dates on page 7 and the duties 

for each office on page 8.  

 

Additional nominations will be 

taken from the membership at 

the October 26th meeting.   

If you would like to fill one of 

these important roles, please 

contact one of the current 

board members. 

 

Absentee ballots are available 

from the Yeoman and must be 

returned no later than 8:00 

p.m. on October 28. 
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7ÁÔÅÒ 3ÁÆÅÔÙ /ÆПÉÃÅÒɂ"ÏÂ 'ÕÎÔÅÒ 
 

Water Safety & Vessel Inspections 

Jusbob710@yahoo.com 

 

Remember it's all about safety.   

 



Marlene Barrington is 

the Viking Yacht ClubΩs 

link to the bŀǝƻƴŀƭ 

.ƻŀǝƴƎ CŜŘŜǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ 

ƻǘƘŜǊ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴǎ 

ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ 

ƭŜƎƛǎƭŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƛƴƛǝŀπ

ǝǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘ ǘƘŜ 

ǊƛƎƘǘǎ ƻŦ ǊŜŎǊŜŀǝƻƴŀƭ 

ōƻŀǘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŀŦŜ 

ōƻŀǝƴƎ  ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ !ƳŜǊƛπ

Ŏŀƴǎ ōȅ providing vital 

information that affects 

each of us..   
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Please see the August/September NBF eBulletin at the end of 

this newsletter.  You may also visit the website for complete 

information and updates to current events and issues. 

bŀǝƻƴŀƭ .ƻŀǝƴƎ CŜŘŜǊŀǝƻƴ  
Visit our web site at   www.n-b-f.org  

International Order of the Blue Gavel            

The Association of Past Commodores                      

 

 
 
 
¢ƘŜ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ hǊŘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƭǳŜ DŀǾŜƭ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜ tŀǎǘ /ƻƳƳƻŘƻǊŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ȅŀŎƘǝƴƎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǳƴƛǘŜ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘŜǎǘ ƛŘŜŀƭǎ ƻŦ 
ȅŀŎƘǝƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǎŜǊǾŜ ƛǘǎ ŎǳǎǘƻƳǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǎƻŎƛŀƭΣ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƘǳƳŀƴƛǘŀǊƛŀƴ 
ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎΦ  [ŜŀǊƴ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ .ƻŀǝƴƎ CŜŘŜǊŀǝƻƴϥǎ wŜƎǳƭŀǊ aŜƳōŜǊ -  Lh.D ŀǘ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΥ  ǿǿǿΦƛƻōƎΦƻǊƎ 

 

Congratulations to Jim Martinson (TOA)  

as the new District Director of District 1! 
 

 

Calendar of Events 

October 20-22, 2016 

International's Annual Meeting - Marina Del Ray, California 
 

RBAWΩs mission is to represent 

the interests of Northwest 

boaters effectively. To help 

fulfill that goal we have a pro-

fessional lobbyist in Olympia, 

Washington StateΩs capital, 

who makes sure our collective 

voice is heard by state lawmak-

ers. Our main focus is State 

boating issues. 

 

RBAW actively represents some 

30,000 boaters in the State of 

Washington through both indi-

vidual memberships and the 

membership of over 50 sup-

porting boating clubs in the 

State and is the only organiza-

tion representing recreational 

boaters in the State. 

 

RBAW is run by boaters sand 

our officers, board and com-

mittees are all staffed by 

boating volunteers. 

www.rbaw.org 

http://n-b-f.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=50580fdf7de16d87fab88bc29&id=254f44768f&e=63f22e6fde
http://n-b-f.us4.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=50580fdf7de16d87fab88bc29&id=cdbffcf786&e=63f22e6fde


 

 
 

 

 





 

Viking Yacht Club  2017 Nominations 
 
a!b!D9a9b¢Σ !ǊǝŎƭŜ L±Σ {ŜŎǝƻƴ L 
     The Club shall be vested in a 12 member Board, elected by the Club in the following manner:  a Governing Board to 
include a Commodore, Vice Commodore, Rear Commodore, Yeoman, and Purser, all to be elected annually.  There will be no 
more than two Trustees-at-Large, to be elected for two year terms, and whose terms shall expire on alternate years and four 
volunteer/appointed non-voting chairpersons to include: Membership Chairperson, Parliamentarian, Publicity, and Webmas-
ter. The retiring Commodore shall automatically become a member of the Board as Jr. Past Commodore for the year follow-
ing term of office. 
 
Governing Board 

 
!ōǎŜƴǘŜŜ ōŀƭƭƻǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ǳǇƻƴ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜƻƳŀƴ ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƭƻǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ 

!ƭƭ ŀōǎŜƴǘŜŜ ōŀƭƭƻǘǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ ōȅ уΥлл ǇΦƳΦ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ 
 
C¦b !²!w5{ 

Duck Award, Stiff Rope Award, Propeller Award ό.Ŝƴǘ tǊƻǇύ, Boo-Boo Award and any other award deemed necessary in the spirit of friend-
ship and good spirited fun as relates to boating and Club activities.  Nominations and selections of "Fun Awards" recipients shall be made at 
the October meeting and presented at the Change of Watch. 

POSITION 2016 2017 

COMMODORE Steve Larsen) Wayne Davidson 

VICE COMMODORE (Wayne Davidson) Jerry Marzano 

REAR COMMODORE OPEN for Nominations 4-
year term 

* Gary Anspach 
* 

JR. PAST COMMODORE Robert Bushnell Steve Larsen 

YEOMAN Pam Marzano *Pam Marzano 
* 

PURSER Barb Byrn * Barb Byrn 
* 

TRUSTEE I Carla Bushnell 
2014-2016 

Carolyn Anspach 
2015-2017 

TRUSTEE II Carolyn Anspach 
2015-2017 

* Vicki Lenti 
* 

  
Volunteer/Appointed non-voting chairpersons (with permission of member) 

Membership Chairperson Vicki Lenti * Vicki Lenti 
* Eric Balstad 

Parliamentarian Carolyn Anspach * Carolyn Anspach 
* 

Publicity Pam Larsen * 
* 

Webmaster Robert Bushnell * 
* 

Sunshine Ann Gagner * Ann Gagner 
* 

IOBG/RBAW Bill Byrn * IOBG/RBAW 
* 

Water Safety Bob Gunter * Bob Gunter 
* 

Auditing Committee 
To audit the book for 2016 FY 

  *Pam Larsen 
* 
* 


